Faculty Senate Meeting

Minutes

December 3, 2001

Members Present: David Arnall, Roger Bacon, Cindy Beckett, Virginia Blankenship, David Bruner, David Camacho, Charles Connell, Mary Dereshiwsky, Tom DeStefano, Jack Dustman, Marcus Ford, Paul Ferlazzo, John Haeger, John Hagood, Dayle Hardy-Short, Pat Hayes, Ed Hood, Walter Hopkins, Richard Howey, Max Jerrell, Chris Johnson,  David Kitterman, Chunhye Kim Lee, Dave McKell, Larry Mohrweis, Michael Ort, Lon Owen, Nita Paden, Brian Painter, Pablo Parysow, Nancy Paxton, Barbara Perry, Jon Reyhner, Guy Senese, Cathy Small, Mary Ann Steger, Roy St. Laurent, Sandra Stone, Eric Tucker, Karen Underhill, and Robert Yowell.

Members Excused Absent: Sanjam Ahulwalia, Kitty Gehring, Gina Long, Blasé Scarnati, Karen Sealander
Members Un-Excused Absent: Skip Little

Others Present: Marjorie Lacy, Reed Riner, and Paula Travis - CSAC rep.

Comments from the Chair:


Bob Yowell reported on the ABOR meeting. There was a faculty council discussion on how faculty can better influence ABOR. One suggestion was to hire a lobbyist on behalf of the three University’s faculty. The idea is to have a system-wide voice. It would not preclude us from working with the University lobbyist. It would, however, involve an additional fee. This will be an ongoing discussion.

Comments from President Haeger:

President Haeger plans to announce an interim provost this week and start a committee search for the permanent provost. This will be concurrent with the Dean searches. He wants to stabilize the academic side first and then begin the VP searches about March.


Haeger also discussed his presidential priorities (See handout “Achieving Excellence in our Second Century.”) This outlines the steps in his current agenda. This is a work in progress and he welcomes comments.


Haeger also said that he would not use the ELT or the Senior Leadership Group as the main governance structure for the University. Rather, he plans to move to a governance cabinet comprised of about 13 people including the Chair of the Senate, the Vice Presidents, etc. He wants more voices, but not so many that discussions are made unmanageable. He will also have community councils. There will be a Flagstaff Community Council (but a smaller group than the current council), a Yuma group and a Phoenix group, both including outlying areas. He also wants to continue the relationship with the Senate Liaison group.

Minutes Approval:


The minutes from the November meeting were approved without changes.

Vote of Confidence:

The Senate approved a vote of confidence for President Haeger and gave him a standing ovation.

Report from the Academic Standards Council:

Chuck Connell summarized the work and progress of the Council (see handout). The Council recommended that the policies outlined in the handout be approved as a first draft with secondary drafts to be provided in January or February, with an action item to be proposed at the March meeting.

The chair of the council was asked for a bibliography of literature that suggests what students are capable of evaluating, reliability/validity issues, etc.

Motion was made and seconded to accept this document as a first draft. Motion approved unanimously.

Report from the Budget and Planning Council:


Jack Dustman described the budgeting process at NAU. The process is very complicated. The fiscal year is July through June, so budgeting doesn’t occur in the Fall semester. The role of the Budget and Planning Council of the Senate is very limited. A discussion followed: Could the Council report to the Senate about how the major programs/initiatives are being funded. For example, if the computer requirement were to be approved, where would the funds come from to support that? We should have honest and open reporting of how money is being spent. Last year the Senate passed a resolution to have Josh Allen or equivalent to report to the Senate. The Senate members should be prepared to ask questions. Is there an auditing procedure? There is an annual audit that helps identify problems in the budget and/or better ways to control.


The Senate agreed that the budget should be a shared governance issue. They should be able to clearly explain and answer faculty questions about the budget. We should follow up on the Senates resolution to have Josh Allen report in the Spring semester. We should also, via the liaison committee, remind President Haeger to involve the chair of the budget and planning council.

Liaison Committee:

This committee is made up of the chairs of the active councils. The President is sincere about listening and bringing information to the Senate. He feels he can come to this group, inform us immediately and inform the Senate and faculty about emergency type issues. This will be a conduit between the President and the Senate. The President said that when the Senate has concerns, this committee could quickly bring those concerns to him. But because he will include this group in all University business, some topics will not be able to be shared. The Senate requests a report from this group as to how it is working in the Spring semester, probably at the May meeting.

Treasurer’s Report:

 At the end of October there was $4583.90 in the State account and $8290.19 in the local account. Approximately $2300 was spent on a computer for the Senate office.

Good of the order:


Bob Yowell attended focus group discussions with Senators Ford and Connell. The general topic concerns what we can do to achieve excellence at NAU. Senators are encouraged to attend.


Roy St.Laurent reported on the status of evaluation of administrators. The implementation group established by the Provost has submitted a recommendation of how to implement the evaluative process to the Provost’s office. Senators may have a copy of the draft, although it does not require Senate approval. However, comments are encouraged.


Roy also brought up a concern that we still don’t have a procedure for how to handle exogenous financial issues. A draft was created for the appendix to the Constitution 2-3 years ago. This might be a good starting point to get something in place before we actually need it. Chair Bob Yowell said that he would locate this document and bring it forward.

Computer Requirement:

Marcus Ford made a motion to have President Haeger delay the decision until it can be more fully evaluated and until there is a discussion with the Senate. The motion was seconded. There was a lengthy discussion including several friendly amendments which were not accepted by Ford. The Senate was reminded that initially former President Lovett said the requirement would begin in Fall of 2002. The SCOT committee recommended 2003 and Lovett approved this recommendation. SCOT’s recommendation was to spend this year working on why, how and when computers would be adopted into the curriculum and the impact that would have. This has not happened to the extent that SCOT intended. After additional discussion, Paul Ferlazzo noted that we had just given President Haeger a vote of confidence and that he is fully aware of our concerns. The suggestion was to wait and see what President Haeger decides. There was a vote to end discussion, which was approved. The original motion was voted on. The motion was defeated.

Meeting adjourned.

